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 Contact Us 
 

 West Region  
 

 Regional Councillor 
 Matthew Burt, SPC 
 matthewburt@gmail.com 
 

 Regional Coordinators 
 

 Education 
 Angela Kraft Cross 
 krftcrss@yahoo.com 
  
 Professional Development 
 Rev. Gregory G. Norton, CAGO 
 (626) 676 -  8035 
 

 Competitions 
 Carl Kishline 
 kishlinec@asme.org 
 

 Regional Convener for Oregon 
 Barbara Baird 
 bbaird@uoregon.edu  
 
 

 Eugene Chapter Officers 
 

 Barbara Baird, Dean 
 bbaird@uoregon.edu  
 

 Brad Schultz, Sub-Dean 
 brad.s.schultz@gmail.com 
 

 Gail Goshert, Treasurer 
 gailmail67@gmail.com 
 

 Stephanie Wiley, Secretary 
 wiley0462@comcast.net 
  
 ElRay Stewart-Cook, Mbr. At Large 
 AESC@welcometocentral.org 
 

 Susanne Giordano, Mbr. At Large 
 susangio@comcast.net 
  
 Michael Reiter, Mbr. At Large 
 mdreiter440@gmail.com 
 
 Richard Guy, Webmaster 
 rickspro@value.net 
 

  
 Eugene Chapter Website 
 www.agoeugene.org 
 

 AGO National Headquarters 
 www.agohq.org 
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Dear colleagues and friends, 
 
The new year is upon us. With all the best wishes 
for a happy and healthy 2019, I invite you to join 
us in our upcoming AGO events. It's a full month 
of activities, including church and community 
concerts, as well as our annual King of Instru-
ments program, to be held on Sunday, Jan. 27. 
Please note the article in this newsletter by King 
Coordinator, Richard Guy.  
 

The University of Oregon will be hosting 2 of 
their alums, who are coming to Eugene to be in 
residence from Jan. 28 - Feb. 1 as our John D. 
Hamilton Visiting Guest Artists. Organist Richard 
Benedum is Professor Emeritus of music at the 
University of Dayton.  
 

Active as an organ recitalist and church musician, 
Richard is the founder and former music director 
of the Dayton Bach Society chorus and orchestra, 
and has conducted all the major oratorios and 
passions and numerous cantatas of Bach, as well 
as other major works from the seventeenth to the 
twentieth centuries. He directed fifteen Summer 
Seminars and Institutes for teachers, based in Vi-
enna and studying the music of Mozart, for the 
National Endowment for the Humanities.  
 

He received the D.M.A. in organ performance 
from the University of Oregon, where he studied 
with John Hamilton. He subsequently studied 
organ and conducting with Helmuth Rilling 
(Stuttgart, Germany) and musicology with Chris-
toph Wolff (Harvard University).  
  
Richard will be coming with his wife,  Julane 
Rodgers, harpsichordist. Julane grew up in Cor-
vallis, did undergraduate work at Lewis and Clark 
College, and then came to the University of Ore-
gon for her graduate degree, where she majored in 
harpsichord with John Hamilton.  

She also attended the Oberlin Baroque Perform-
ance Institute and masterclasses with Gustav 
Leonhardt, Kenneth Gilbert, and Edward Parmen-
tier (University of Michigan). Julane taught music 
history at Wright State University and the Univer-
sity of Dayton, and played harpsichord with the 
Dayton Philharmonic Orchestra and the Dayton 
Bach Society for many years.  

Now living in Sarasota, FL, she performs chamber 
music with the Sarasota-Manatee Bach Festival, 
led a workshop for the recent AGO Regional Con-
vention there, performed for the SE Historic Key-
board Society, and recently participated in a per-
formance of Bach's multiple-harpsichord concer-
tos.                       —   Continued on page 2 
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The King of Instruments program returns 
to the First United Methodist Church of 
Eugene on January 27, at 3 pm.  Please 
note that this is a new date… some public-
ity exists with the 20th date … but the 27th 
is the correct date. 
 
This program is part of the educational 
outreach of the Eugene Chapter. Members 
of the Chapter present musical selections 
which are woven into a narration explain-
ing the pipe organ, its history and how it 
works. 
 
Aimed at the young at heart, the program is 
nonetheless thoroughly enjoyable by all 
lovers of music, and it puts an end to the 
idea that pipe organs are just for hymns on 
Sunday. This program is narrated by Rich-
ard Guy who introduces the musical selec-
tions and offers commentary about organs 
and the registrations used. 
 
The program will include a wide range of 
music from Baroque to the present time. 
And, there will be a selection from Gab-
rieli using TWO pipe organs antiphonally. 
 



The Organ Loft is a radio 
program about choral and 
organ music, particularly 
music of the Pacific 

North-
west.  The pro-
gram is hosted by Roger Sherman, the Associate Organist of St. 
Mark's Cathedral in Seattle. The Organ Loft features music of Pa-
cific Northwest choirs, organs, composers and organ builders. The 
programming is half organ, and half choral music.   
 

This program is underwritten and sponsored by your Eugene AGO 
Chapter on KWAX-FM and the University of Oregon radio network 
(webcast: KWAX-FM Homepage) on Sundays at 6 PM. 
 

Eugene, 91.1 KWAX-FM            Redmond, 88.5 KWRX-FM 
Florence, 91.5 KWVZ-FM       Canyonville, 92.3 KWRZ-FM 
 

and on these translators: 
                                                                                                                            Corvallis  92.9 
Bend 98.9             Cottage Grove 101.9                 Salem 92.9  
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Membership renewal reminders have been e-mailed from our national 
office in New York. Check your e-mail for the letter in case you 
missed it.  The procedure for payment is clearly explained in the e-
mail.  Payment can be made by credit or debit card online.  If you have 
questions, or need assistance, you can call (212) 870 - 2310 and they 
will help you with the process. 
 

If you are more comfortable sending a check, it can be sent by mail to: 
 American Guild of Organists 
 475 Riverside Drive, Suite 1260 
 New York, NY 10115 
 

Please note that the check should be made out to the American Guild 
of Organists, NOT the Eugene Chapter. 
 

Current member categories are: Regular Member ($105), Young Or-
ganists ($50), Special, 65 and older ($80). Chapter Friends are $35. All 
members receive The American Organist magazine by default. If you 
wish to opt out of receiving the paper copy by mail, you can do so by 
indicating … and save $8. The magazine can be read on-line at: 
https://www.agohq.org/current-issue/ 

Continued from page 1: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Richard Benedum will present an organ recital in Beall Hall on Thurs-
day, Jan. 31 at 7:30. Featured will be works by Dieterich Buxtehude 
and J. S. Bach, including movements from Art of the Fugue. On Friday, 
Feb. 1, 2019 from 3:00 - 4:00 PM in Beall Hall, Richard will present a 
lecture titled "What did Bach learn from Buxtehude?"  

Richard will recount the facts of Bach's journey to Luebeck, and then 
do a direct comparison of J.S. Bach's works with Buxtehude's works, 
showing how themes are at times copied, either literally or closely imi-
tated, using larger structures of Buxtehude's works as models.  

Julane Rodgers will present a harpsichord recital at Tykeson Hall at 
7:30 on Friday, Feb. 1. This program of French harpsichord music will 
feature works by Louis Couperin, Jean-Henry d'Anglebert, Jean-
Philippe Rameau, François Couperin, and Antoine Forqueray. 
 

All recitals and the lecture are free and open to the public. I hope you'll 
be able to attend these wonderful and enriching programs. It's a great 
way to start the new year! 

   Barbara Baird, Dean  
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Organ builder and technician Lanny Hochhalter spent last week install-
ing a 32’ set of Bourdon pedal pipes into the Hochhalter pipe organ at 
First United Methodist Church in Eugene. This installation culminates 
a process started well over a year ago by former organist Julia Brown. 
 
The organ pipes, well over 100 years old, were installed in a Kimball 
pipe organ in Seattle in 1911. They are unique in that they were made 
from old-growth maple. The trees the lumber was made from were 
very old at the time they were cut. Most of the timber in the pipes is 
one continuous length. The largest pipe is 211 3/8 inches long  That’s 
over 17 1/2 feet in length! The largest pipe is over one square foot in 
cross section. 
 
These pipes were originally installed vertically in the original Kimball 
installation. Later they were  mounted upside down by the Austin or-
gan company during a remodel. Here at FUMC-Eugene, they are lay-
ing down, resting, on  the concrete top of the organ chamber. They are 
bolted down to a Finnish birch plywood frame which is lag bolted into 
the steel super-structure of the building. Lanny assures us that they will 
not vibrate off the lid of the organ chambers. 
 
Pictures of the installation are included on page 4 of this newsletter. 

Dear Friends, 

2018 was a year of many changes. I was sad to leave the Pacific 
Northwest and all my dear friends but have been very happy in 
my new position as Director of Music and Organist at May-
flower Congregational Church. I’m enjoying getting to know 
people, connecting with old friends, and exploring the rich cul-
tural offerings of this amazing town. Thank you to all who 
helped me through this transition. 

I wish you all a peaceful 2019. 
  
                              Julia Brown 
                               
                              juliafumc@gmail.com 
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Sunday, January 27 -  3:00 pm 
 King of Instruments - members concert 
 First United Methodist Church - Eugene 
 

Thursday, January 31 -  7:30 pm 
 Organ Recital by U/O Alum Richard Benedum 
 2019 John Hamilton Visiting Artist– Beall Hall 
 

Friday, February 1 -  3:00 pm 
 Buxtehude’s Influence on J. S. Bach 
 Presented by Richard Benedum. U/O alum 
 2019 John Hamilton Visiting Artist 
 Beall Concert Hall -  U of O 
 

Saturdays in March 9, 16, 23, 30 -  4:00 pm 
 Lenten Recital Programs  
 Episcopal Church of the Resurrection, Eugene 
 

Saturday, April 6, 13 - 4:00 pm 
 Lenten Recital Program  
 Episcopal Church of the Resurrection, Eugene 
 

Friday, May 17 - time tba 
 Musicking Conference performance  
 Central Lutheran Church - Eugene 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 
Friday, January 18 – 12:15 pm 
Annabel MacDonald, flute and a Woodwind Quintet, per-
forming Les Folies d’Espagne.  Free admission. Global 
Scholar’s Hall, 1710 E. 15th Ave. in Eugene 
 
Sunday, January 20 – 3 pm 
Women’s Choral Society presents We Are the Voices – 
Women Strong in Song. Online ticket prices: $18 general 
admission, $15 for students and seniors, $6 for a child. Tick-
ets cost $2 more at the door. Beall Hall 
 
Tuesday, January 22 – 7:30 pm 
Poetry in Song. Free admission. Beall Hall 
 
Thursday, January 24 – 7:30 pm 
Eugene Symphony, featuring pianist Natasha Paremski 
playing Tchaikovsky’s Piano Concerto. For ticket informa-
tion, call Hult Center at 541-682-5000. Hult Center 
 
Sunday, January 27 – 3 pm 
King of Instruments: Hochhalter Organ Extravaganza. 
The Eugene Chapter of the AGO presents an Introduction to 
the Organ. There is a $10 suggested donation and any non-
perishable offerings for Food for Lane County. First United 
Methodist Church 
 
Thursday, January 31 – 7:30 pm 
John D. Hamilton Visiting Artist: Organist Richard 
Benedum. Free admission. Beall Hall 
 
Friday, February 1 – 3 pm 
John D. Hamilton Visiting Artist: Richard Benedum – 
“What Did Bach Learn From Buxtehude?” Free admis-
sion. Beall Hall 
 
Friday, February 1 – 7:30 pm 
John D. Hamilton Visiting Artist: Julane Rodgers, harpsi-
chord. Free admission. Tykeson Rehearsal Hall 
 
 
    — Karen Williamson  
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With Heart and Voice is a radio program that spans the full 
range of Western classical music from the Gothic period through 
the 21st century. There are occasional surprises from the non-
western tradition. The program is hosted by Peter DuBois, an 
active organist who teaches at the Eastman School of Music. 
This program originates from Rochester, New York, and is 
broadcast Sundays, 11 am and 7 pm on KWAX-FM. 
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Michael Barone, host of Pipe Dreams is heard on KWAX-FM 
on Sunday mornings at 10 a.m. and at 8 pm. This program’s 
presentation on KWAX-FM is underwritten by the Eugene 
Chapter of the AGO. The program can also be heard anytime 
streaming on the world-wide web. More details at: 
www.pipedreams.publicradio.org.  
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For the young and young-at-heart, 
an invitation to: 

The King 
 

Of 
 

Instruments 
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